
Summary –  
  
Summer 2025 will see an increased amount of building work on the trinity fields 
school site. Having reviewed the health and safety risks this will have; we are unable 
to run any services on site from 19th July 2025 to 31st August 2025. We wanted to let 
you know as soon as possible to give you time to make other plans over summer.  
  
We look forward to when the building work is finished, giving us a better than ever 
space. 
  
  
  
Detailed situation-  
  
In 2024 the manager of the playscheme worked tirelessly with CIW and the 
developers to put plans in place to mitigate the health and safety risks presented by 
the ongoing building works at trinity fields in school holiday period. Despite this the 
summer provision was unexpectedly cancelled due to lack of basic utilities on site, 
which was out of our and the contractor’s hands. Resulting in cancellation of all 
planned bookings, causing unintended inconvenience and disappointment.  
  
The feedback we received was supportive and understanding of the unforeseen 
circumstances, but consistently we were told that being forewarned would have 
enabled parents to make alternative plans.  
  
We have reviewed the building works schedule for 19th July 2025 to 31st August 
2025. which involves significantly increased activity on site during school holiday 
period. The extent of the work planned and the associated health and safety risks 
this poses means we are unable to overcome the risks posed, it is too unsafe to 
have children attending the site at this time. 
  
The scheme is registered with CIW, and specifically to the trinity school site, due to 
the equipment and facilities the cohort of children who attend require. We are not 
able to meet these requirements on an alternative site. 
  
We anticipate once the build is complete, we will have a better than ever resource for 
our children with Disabilities schemes. 
  
We appreciate your patience with this and apologies for any inconvenience this 
causes. Your child’s safety is our priority in this unfortunate situation. 
  
  
 


